
VOICE OVER SCRIPTS

1st - point

This image of the Golden Temple was taken on 3rd June 1984. The 
Indian Government had lead the assault, to remove a group of Sikhs 
that were campaigning for a separate state in India. The temple is 
special to all Sikhs, and it’s an integral pillar in our faith.  

The Golden Temple has a special reverence for me... I was named 
after a prayer referring to the founder of the temple, and the 
King who decorated the temple in Gold was also named Ranjeet.

The image itself is quite horrific to Sikhs. When you first lay 
eyes on the temple in other images, it brings a calm serenity to 
you, and it has a mesmerizing effect. 

So when I see this image, it has the opposite effect... The smoke 
depicts a distress signal. A nation under distress, and depicts 
struggle for freedom. The sanctity of this place was absolutely 
ruined due to a lack of respect. It’s the one thing I’ll never be 
able to forget...

This picture is quite rare, and was most likely taken from a 
journalist already staying in the temple. There was a media 
blackout imposed on all international media and human rights 
organizations. The temple was closed off from the rest of the 
world...

2nd clip - bhindranwale terrorist claims

Throughout my research for this film, I’ve often read that the 
reason the Army stormed the temple was because, they had to remove 
a group of fanatics and extremists. 

Was it is so extreme to ask for what Sikhs were promised?

QUOTE BY NEHRU ON SCREEN:

Bhindranwale was labelled as a terrorist, extremist, fanatic... 
Whilst the majority of Sikhs oppose this as propaganda, there are 
a few that resent him for taking residence in the temple, saying 
that if he knew the Army were coming for him, why did he stay 
there? Innocent people were killed...

So was he a terrorist?
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3rd Clip

This is a picture of General Subeg Singh, he joined Bhindranwale’s 
campaign for a separate state for Sikhs. 

Media reports claimed the Indian Army were called to remove 
Bhindranwale and his group. But if it were just a case to remove 
them, then you see this image which contradicts a lot of the news 
reports at the time. 

You can see his scalp had been removed, probably as a trophy prize 
amongst the soldiers. Around his arms you can see tight wires, 
that were used to dig into his skin. Just beneath his left arm, 
you can see a steal rod protrudes from his rib cage. 

If this was an Army operation, why was there the need to torture 
him likes this??

The brutality of this picture, shows me that he was so strong in 
his belief that Sikhs deserved a separate state, that he died 
fighting for the cause. 

Delhi riots (written)

31st October that same year, Indira Gandhi was assassinated by her 
Sikh bodyguards who avenged Operation Bluestar.

This led to hindu mobs attacking Sikh residents in Delhi. Some 
local authorities also assisted the attacks. Those victims have 
never received justice...

4th Clip

This image was one which, really brings out all kinds of emotions. 

I was too young at the time, but my mum tells me of a relative we 
had who was killed in the Delhi riots. He had a tyre put around 
him, and then was set alight. This kind of attack was known as the 
garland treatment. 

Look at the horror in this woman’s eyes showing the remains of her 
husband. She’s holding up his strands of hair from his scalp. This 
was one of the main ways of identifying Sikhs... through their 
turbans and long hair. Some had even cut their hair, and got rid 
of an integral part of their identity to avoid being recognized. 
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end

I began making this film, to give a voice to those people that 
were victims of the event. However, all of them have declined. 
During 84, arbitrary arrests and false accusations were made 
against many innocent people. Some feel they’ll be falsely 
implicated, as with the recent case of Bhai Pal Singh. 

They say time heals all wounds, but no matter how many years go 
by, I along with many other Sikhs around the world, will never be 
able to forget these injustices. We’ll never be able to forget 
84...

EXCLUDE

I have a lot of friends that are Hindus, and who are very 
patriotic. But when the issues of 84 arise, there’s always a 
sticking point. We’re often caught in a difference of opinion. 
Friendships have been affected.
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